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(1) The Inner City Schools Working Party (ICSWP) 

(2) The Project Reference Group (PRG)  

(3)  The role of Anthony Perrau, Executive Director, Assets Directorate, Department of Education 





 

 

• Meeting of projected demand for teaching spaces 

• Consistency with DEC goals and school facilities standards 

• Cost and Value for money 

• Stakeholder and community acceptance 

• Location and accessibility 

• Site capability and constraints 

• Area and quality of outdoor play space 

• Added benefits to community, particularly childcare 

• Minimum disruption to school operation 

• sits on the border of both Pyrmont and Ultimo and could potentially be the hub of the 

community 

•  is easily accessible to both 

• Wentworth Park Light Rail stop is adjacent to the site 

• is accessible by lift from Jones Street 

• is the only site large enough (in the area) to accommodate a school and community facilities to 

cater for the growing needs of the community 



 

• is the only site that could provide adequate play space for the students 

• could make use of its natural topography to provide a sustainable environment 

Chair of the ICSWP and Director of Public Schools Port Jackson area, Dr Sylvia Corish, assured 

committee representatives at a meeting held in November 2013; that the ICSWP would be 

reconvened if necessary in future, (Refer to Appendix 2 Action Record ICSWP 15th October 2013). 

I wrote to Minister Piccoli in December 2015 to request that the ICSWP be reconvened, I received a 

response dated 16th February 2016 from  

 which states; “As the working party has already considered a number of options and 

shortlisted sites including the current site of Ultimo Public School, the working party does not 

need to be reconvened to revisit options for constructing the new school.” (Refer to Appendix 3 

Letter to Adrian Piccoli re ICSWP, and 4 RML Response –Schools) One more meeting of ICSWP was 

held on the 8 h December 2014, the site options were revisited as was “Where to from here”, CoS 

were not invited to this meeting. 

The recommendation of the Fig and Wattle Street site was accepted by the Department of 

Education and announced by Minister Piccoli on the 15 December 2014. (Refer to appendix 5 

Statement from the Minister for Education: New site chosen for Ultimo/Pyrmont school 15 December 

2014) 

• members of the Department of Education, including the Assets Directorate 

• the Department’s consultants MacLachlan Lister 

• a representative of the Government Architects office 

• the Director of Wentworth Park Trust 

• the principal of Hurstville Public School, as her school has similar student numbers to the proposed 

new school 

• the principal of UPS, and 



 

• 2 representatives from UPS, P&C Association (P&C representatives role is advisory only) 



 



 

 



 



 

 

• Site - $74 Million 



 

• Remediation - $53 million. 

• Build - $50 Million 

 

 

• Clover Moore is willing to renegotiate the $74 million for the site and has invited the Minister to 

re enter into negotiations no less than six times. 

• the City of Sydney are prepared to accept a minimal cash settlement and provide other critical 

community infrastructure on this site including, two childcare Centres, community hall, library 

and sporting facilities as part of the school build, reducing the overall cost of the build by 

millions of dollars. 

• Remediation would cost according to CoS and MacLaclan Lister (the experts hired by the 

Department) somewhere between $23 and $31 million. 

• the community is prepared to consider, removal of the entire fill from the site to provide an 

underground car park below the school. This could serve as a “Park and Ride” stop (site 

adjacent to Wentworth Park Light rail), providing ongoing revenue that would overall, subsidise 

the cost of the site 

• the existing school site could be sold, to offset the cost of the new build, raising approximately 

$50 million for the Department (although this figure is likely higher now). 

 

 

1. If, as you state a school on this site would cost $177 million now, how much would it cost 10 

plus years down the track, assuming the land was still available? 

2.  If this site is too contaminated for a school now, why will it be acceptable for a school as part 

of the Bays Precinct? 

3. Why build a school now that will only cater for the needs of the community for 10 - 15 years 

when it is possible to build a school that will meet the communities needs for the foreseeable 

future? 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

•  No further testing has been conducted since July 2014, well before the Minister agreed to the 

Purchase price in December 2014. 

• The report provides no justification for the recommended 3-metre depth for excavation or that 

it be across the entire site. 

 



 

 

 



 

 




